The Margaret M. Bryant Professorship in English

Application Deadline:  June 12, 2006
Purpose

The purpose of the Margaret M. Bryant Professorship is two-fold:  to honor the memory of Margaret M. Bryant, a nationally recognized scholar in language and linguistics, and to reward outstanding teaching, scholarship, and service at her alma mater.

Selection Process

The appointment will be made by the President of Winthrop University.  The Vice President for Academic Affairs and the Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences suggest candidates to the President based upon the recommendation of the English Department Chair, who will make a recommendation after consultation with the regularly elected and appointed members of the department’s Personnel Committee.  If members of the Personnel Committee are candidates for the professorship, the English Department Chair may appoint other department members to serve.  Past Margaret M. Bryant Professors will also be asked to join in the selection deliberations.  

Requirements

The recipient of the Margaret M. Bryant Professorship will be a tenured Associate or Full Professor of English and will have demonstrated conspicuous distinction as a teacher and scholar.  The recipient will be active in professional associations and will have shown particular interest in faculty and student development.

Conditions of Appointment

The term of service is four years.  The funds available for the professorship vary from year to year and may be used for salary enhancement and support for scholarship, including reassigned time from teaching, professional travel, and other professional expenses.  The exact distribution will be negotiated according to the recipient’s needs and plans; all expenditures will be subject to the approval of the English Department Chair and the Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences.  The recipient will submit to the Dean and the Chair an annual report describing and explaining how the professorship has fostered the faculty member’s professional development.  This annual report will be shared with the family of the donor and with the Development Office, which will provide appropriate reports to University Relations.

Application Materials

Qualified applicants should submit the following materials to Gloria Jones no later than Monday, June 12, 2006:

· A brief letter of application (1-3 pages), explaining your qualifications for the professorship;

· A current curriculum vitae;

· Your last three annual reports, including the chair’s and dean’s evaluations; and

· Complete sets of student evaluations for all courses taught in the last three years.

